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Press Statement:  March 3, 2006
“Dynamic” Tax Model Compares Transportation Plans

Today, the Thomas Jefferson Institute is releasing its updated tax and spending model known as Virginia STAMP (State Tax Analysis Modeling Program).  It was created by the economists at the Beacon Hill Institute at Suffolk University in Boston, Massachusetts.


The economists who worked with us are, what is termed in the industry, “supply side” economists who strive to understand the “dynamic consequences” of tax and spending policies.  Changes in government taxes and spending have an impact on the economy … things change because of government tax policy and spending priorities … and those changes are projected in this model.

At the request of the Thomas Jefferson Institute, these economists compared the three competing transportation plans currently before the General Assembly:  The Governor’s Plan, the Senate’s Plan and the House Plan.  


The results of this economic analysis is not an endorsement of any of the three transportation plans.  The simulations only show the results of what these economists can best measure in the model.  The economic impact of relieving congestion during rush hour, the easier transit of economic goods through the state, and the ability of contractors such as plumbers and carpenters being  able to move from one job to the next in less time are all clear economic benefits, but they cannot be modeled since no specific dollar value can be assigned.  However, common sense tells us that these benefits are good for our economic growth.


This model does not take into consideration where specific transportation projects are planned in each of the three proposals although that is important to the decision making process.  We all know that it is not how much money is spent, but where and how it is spent that is important.  This model does not measure the political consequences of voting for or against any of these three transportation plans.

The Thomas Jefferson Institute is a non-partisan foundation with conservatives and moderates on our Board.  Our purpose is to add to the public debate on important issues facing our commonwealth based on a Mission Statement supporting limited government, free enterprise and individual responsibility.


As one of the “conservatives” on our Board, I am surprised by the outcome of the analysis brought to you today.  But what these do show is the impact of infrastructure spending on the part of government.  Spending state monies on infrastructure is more identifiably positive to the economy than many other types of government spending..  The simulations you see today will hopefully be part of the decision making process as our elected officials seek to craft a budget that will begin the process of confronting our transportation problem while serving our citizens economic needs in the best possible way.


This Virginia STAMP model is interactive.  You can go to our website and click on the model and make changes to the tax rates and see what the outcome will be on the economy and on the state’s revenue.


We hope our legislators, the Executive Branch and our business leaders, and of course the media, will use this model over the coming days – and maybe weeks should the General Assembly goes into a “special session.”
